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The Facts—President / Public Relations / Upcoming Meetings:

Development: Open Open Space: July 1 5:30 pm, Virtual meeting

Board of County Commissioners Every Tuesday at 8:00 am
Vice President / Environmental Advocate: Di- | Foothills: July 7, 6 pm, The Peak.

ane Suchomel E-mail: diane@cohopejeffco.com |Board of Adjustment: 1st & 3rd Wednesday at 9 am, Hearing Room

Secretary: Cheri Paavola 303-972-8080 One, 100 Jefferson County Parkway

Email: cheri@cohopejeffco.com DRCOG: July 21, 6:30 pm, 1001 17th Street, Aspen/Birch conf rm
Treasurer/Newsletter/Membership: Ray Moore | Planning Commission: 1st, 2nd, 4th, and 5th Wed. 6:15 pm, Hearing
303-978-1145 E-mail: wrmoorejr@msn.com Room One, 100 Jefferson County Parkway

Calendar for upcoming meetings: July 7, Wednesday, |In This Issue: Information and Minutes 1-2, 6 Backyard
6:00 pm at Lilley Gulch Rec Center, Colorado Room 3-6

COHOPE Treasury Activity: June 2021 W. R. Moore, Treasurer
Beginning Balance June 2, 2021 $ 1595.98
Deposits $ 0.00
Withdrawals $ 58.40
July newsletter $4.40, Website $14 Lilley Gulch Rental $40

Ending Balance July 7, 2021 $ 1537.58

Draft Minutes for June 2 Meeting: Attendance: Diane Suchomel / At Large, Ray Moore / At Large, Cheri Paavola / At
Large, Judy Alliprandine / Columbine Knolls, Tom Majcen / Columbine Knolls South Estates, Al Hintz / Kipling Hills,
Maureen Sielaff / At Large, Colin Insley & Sean Kitners / Foothills Parks & Recreation District.

The meeting started at 6:30 p.m.

Diane Suchomel, Vice President, welcomed everyone.

No one from Jefferson County Sheriff's Department was present. There have been lots of vehicle trespass, stealing ve-
hicles, and cutting off catalytic converters.

No one from Jefferson County Public Schools was present.

Tonight’s speakers were Colin Insley and Sean Kitners from Foothills Parks & Recreation District.

Colin said that Jefferson County is at level clear. Inside the Foothills Parks and Recreation District facility, masks are
optional.

Last year the mil levy conversion passed.

Clement Park will have 10 pickle ball courts and 3 tennis courts. They hope to start on the Pickle ball courts in late Aug.
and finish by Oct. or Nov. The pools at 6th Ave. and I-70 and Columbine West were built in 1974. Plans are being drawn
up to redo them. There will be a completely new facility for the Foothills Club House. Construction will start next year.
They will work on the baseball / softballs fields across from Walmart at Bowles and C-470. They plan to build out the
Dutch Creek trail to C-470; hopefully with some grants. They will continue upgrading LED lights, boilers, and rooftop pro-
jects recommended by the Energy Service Contract last year.

Sean Kitners handed out the Mil Levy hand-out from last year.

In 2021 they will be working on Lakehurst Park, Westfield Park, Clement Park, Eastern Regional Park, Westbury Green-
belt, The Ridge, Victory Park, and Columbine Hills / Sports Park. In 2022 they will be working on Jim Hoida Park, Lake-
hurst West Park, Westbury Park, Columbine West Park, West Laurel Park, and Willow Creek Park. The details are very
sketchy at this point. They all need irrigation repairs. They will work on play ground equipment on Westbury and Willow
Creek Parks.

The fishing pier at Hine Lake was a Capstone Project. Senior students from the School of Mines worked on it. They ana-
lyzed the failures at the north end of the lake and where improvements were needed. The new pier will be on floats so it
moves based on the water level while maintaining ADA access. They are working on a fishing line recycling project with
Eagle Scouts. They recently stocked the lake with rainbow trout. They will also address parking. Sarah McAfee works
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with the Eagle Scouts and volunteers. The volunteers can be from the community, churches, or schools.

They are working on a splash park at The Ridge.

They are actively working on 3 of the parks. Woodmar is too wet to start right now.

Will the matching funds project be reinstated with local HOAs? Not yet. But if you have something, call Colin.

At Clement Park, there will be 8 community concerts. There will NOT be a Red, White, and You or Shakespeare this
year.

They will have 2 part time rangers. One will cover all of the neighborhood parks. The other will be for Clement Park.
They are also looking for Maintenance positions. The age range starts at 18. Some positions are yearly. Some are just
part time. They also need aquatics / life guards. The age range starts at 15. You can get more information on their Web-
site.

They have had one project from Sept. 2021 that has been cancelled several times due to COVID-19.

If you are interested in getting their monthly E-Newsletter, sign up on their website.

Because of COVID-19, their budget is in shambles. The golf dues saved them.

Reports from Officers We do not have a President.

Roll Call was taken. We had 7 members present and had a quorum.

Ray Moore, Treasurer, said that we have $1,614.01. Ray reminded everyone that we will not charge a fee this year.
Cheri Paavola, Secretary, was present. The minutes for May were passed.

Diane Suchomel, Vice President, was present.

20-123513 RZ 9155 W. Fairview Dr. It is at Garrison and Fairview. They want to rezone from C1 to residential for a 55
unit multi-family residential project.

21-119596 RZ 5808 S. Swadley Street. It is near Simms and Bowles. It is a 10,000 sq. ft. 1 story building for daycare /
preschool.

21-118446 SA Powderhorn Elementary wants to remove 9 temporary structures. They want to build a 9,000 sq. ft. build-
ing and remodel the school.

21-118209 PA is for 13412 W. Coal Mine. They want to modify the PD for a 9,00 sq. ft. storage and 25,000 sq. ft. U Haul
facility. They want to keep the existing building.

21-111382 SD S Alkire and W. Bowles. They want to build a senior (55+) living, 88 units, . It is called Highland Trails.
There has been 1 application so far for Fireworks ( update: now 11 permit applications for fireworks stands in south
Jeffco area.)

There is zoom meeting for the new library in South Jefferson county on June 15 from 5:30 - 7:30. It is in their 5 year
master plan. There is no site chosen yet.

The Jefferson County Sheriff's on-line crime mapping was removed on April 14. They are working on contract negotia-
tion. (update: as of 6/13/21 no replacement yet for public crime mapping application.)

Legislature

SB 21-062 was withdrawn. It is about limiting law enforcement. It was replaced by 21-273. (update: 21-273 wasn't voted
out of committee and wasn't passed this legislative session.)

HB 21-1310 is about rules HOAs are allowed to have/enforce about flags and signs on homeowners' property. They can
limit size and location, but not subject matter. (Update: the State Legislature passed this amended bill. It was sent to the
Governor for signature. No decision on it by the Gov. yet.)

HB 21-1229 is 27 pages long. There were numerous changes. It is about HOA governance, funding, recording keeping,
etc. Part of it is that HOAs can't ban artificial turf or renewable energy. Also if you ask the HOA for a document, it must
be delivered within 30 days or a financial penalty will be assessed if they aren't delivered within the required time period.
SB 21-249 is about Keep Colorado Wild Annual Pass. Unless you opt out, you will be charged for the pass when you
renew your vehicle registration . Sneaky!

A number of the firearm bills have been postponed indefinitely.... and some of them were passed and signed into law.
Watering restrictions are from May 1 through Oct. Watering is not allowed between 10 am and 6 pm. and not supposed
to water more than 3 days/week

Commander Swavely was supposed to take over on June 1--- but that has changed. The new Commander in charge of
Patrol at South Precinct will take over later in June.

Our net meeting is Wed., 7/7, at 6:30 pm in the Powderhorn Park. We are still checking on rooms.

Old Business The position of President for COHOPE is still open.

New Business Pine tree infestations have been found in the area. It starts with brown needles on top of tree and works
way down through tree. It kills the tree in 1 growing season. If you want to see an example, go to Westbury park. Diane's
HOA recently had all pine trees sprayed.

Announcements Nothing.

We adjourned at 7:30 p.m. —Cheri Paavola, Secretary

Jefferson County Sheriff’'s Office Fireworks hotline # 303-980-7340 is active now.

from 7/2 - 7/4 They'll have additional people answering calls to that number between 7:30 PM and 12:30 AM.
After 7/4 Please call 303 271 0211 to report fireworks.

From JCSO website
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THE BACKYARD
Columbine Hills News

President’s Corner — We will soon be awarding our yard of the month to a couple of you hard working homes. | am
pleased to see so many well-groomed yards in our neighborhood. We will be handing out $25 gift certificates to Summer
Blooms, the green house in our own area. He runs a great business and | hope you all take advantage. | get all my vege-
table sets from him. Yep, | owe my great tomatoes to Summer Blooms.

In about three weeks CHCA will be hosting our community yard sale. It costs you nothing to participate. Just use the con-
tact info in our newsletter to get free advertising for your particular sale. When the surrounding communities know we are
having a community sale — they will come. I’'m purchasing a large flag/banner to put out on Kendall to attract attention to
our event.

The dumpster day is still on hold, | am having trouble finding a business that wants to use their trucks for our clean-up
day. You would think there was some kind of nasty virus running ramped across the world. As soon as | can find a willing
company it will be announced in the newsletter and on our Facebook page and on our website and on Nextdoor.

We have not had any special announcements for events that you would like us to mention. If you have needs or desires,
please don’t hesitate to contact a board member. If you need help with a yard project please don’t forget to use the NHN
form in the newsletter.

Be the kind of neighbor you wish you had .—Randy Montgomery, CHCA president rnmontgomery@att.net

Columbine Knolls South Il Review

From President’s Corner— Hello CKSIl community. | am excited to mention a brand-new event, the electronics recy-
cling and document shredding event to be held on July 10th. We believe this is a huge value add for our members. |
want to thank board members Chris Reynolds and Andi Elkins for spearheading this event. You can find more infor-
mation in this edition of the Review.

We held our annual cleanup of the S Yukon Way & Chatfield Ave entrance on Saturday, May 1st. | want to thank Bob
and Stephanie Haberkorn, Anita Schicktanz, and Brenda Abbott for their help. | also want to give a huge shout out to
Bob Pellegrini for providing his truck (and muscle) to gather and hall away a mountain-sized pile of pine needles and for
supplying his powerful leaf blower and weed killer! My sore back also thanks you, Bob! Stephanie is assessing whether
we need to add a few new plants to replace some that did not survive the winter. | also want to remind you that the com-
munity garage sale is fast approaching and will be held on Friday 6/25 and Saturday 6/26.

| want to recognize two HOA members who have dedicated countless hours and energy on behalf of our community.
Jennifer Blake has served on the HOA board and continues to sponsor our community garage sale, the movie and mu-
sic in the park, along with heading our welcome committee. If that's not enough, Jennifer also took on the massive job of
revamping our website and has been our webmaster ever since. With her busy work schedule and family commitments,
we mutually decided to transition Jennifer's website and webmaster duties to our property management company so
Jennifer can hopefully have a more manageable workload. As always, awesome work Jennifer and thanks for all you do!
| would also like to recognize Renee Cunningham for her excellent work on our behalf. Renee was brought on several
years ago to help the HOA with accounting administration including bookkeeping, AR, AP, managing the Waste Man-
agement (WM) contract, and all things relating to membership dues. And if that was not enough, Renee also became
our newsletter editor in her spare time! When we brought in Maximum Property Management, we realized we had oppor-
tunity to transition many of Renee’s duties to them, which we mutually agreed would be an appropriate move. In fact,
Renee had a big smile on her face when we passed the WM responsibilities to Maximum! Renee is staying on as our
newsletter editor which is no small job, and we are lucky to have her. Again Renee, thank you for your hard work and for
all that you continue to do for our community.

My streak of mentioning garbage and trash-related topics remains intact this month! It is a stinky job but someone has to
do it! Seriously, please place your garbage and recycling containers on the curb/gutter and not on the sidewalk. It seems
like a small thing, but it is big for those in the community who have mobility issues or for those pushing strollers and
alike. | checked with the various refuse vendors that service our community and they all agree the containers need to be
placed on the curb/gutter and not on the sidewalk, so please be mindful and do your part.

Lastly, | want to mention safety concern relating to the water meter valve cover that many of us have in our front yards,
typically near the sidewalk, and about the size of a dinner plate. We had a member step on his cover while mowing his
yard and it gave way and his foot and leg went all the way in up to his waist! Not a big issue unless the hole underneath
is nearly five feet deep, which most are! Luckily, the homeowner was uninjured, but it was quite a shock. | am not trying
to alarm you but simply wanted you to be aware that most of these covers are original equipment installed when your
home was first built. | would suggest lightly stepping on your cover to test it. Please contact the HOA at cksii.info@gmail.
com if you would like us to connect you with this homeowner who graciously agreed to provide information on where you
can get a replacement cover and its associated parts. Unfortunately, all costs associated wit this repair fall on the home-
owner and not the county or water company, we checked. Again, this was hopefully an isolated incident, but worth
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checking.

In closing, we are hopeful we can soon hold our HOA meetings in-person. | have never held an in-person board /mem-
bers meeting since becoming president in January of 2020 (thank you pandemic and thank you Zoom), so I’'m excited for
that possibility. As always, look to our website (cksii.org) for more information regarding the venue for the next meeting
to be held on Tuesday, July 13th. | also want to encourage those of you who might be thinking about becoming a board
member to give it some consideration. We will have four of the seven board seats up for election at the November 2021
annual HOA members meeting. The lifeblood of any HOA is bringing in new faces with fresh ideas and perspectives, so
please contact me or any board member if you would like more information about joining the board.

Take good care and I'll talk to you next month.—Tom Schicktanz, President CKSIl HOA

Columbine Knolls Homeowners Association

From HOA Events Community Garage Sale: Bring out all your treasures and sell them at the Columbine Knolls Commu-
nity Garage sale. The event will be hosted June 11th, 12th and 13th. Set up your own signs, post stuff on Nextdoor and
Facebook to promote your own house. The HOA will post signs at the entrances of the neighborhood the week before
the event as well as post general information on Nextdoor and our Facebook page.

4th of July Parade: The 4th of July parade will be at Marker Park! Decorate your bikes, scooters, strollers, wagons for

a patriotic ride around the park for the kids followed by fun with water balloons, a visit from the fire department, face
painting, popsicles and more! Join us at the pavilion near the playground from 9:30 a.m. to 11 a.m.

CKHA Pool Party: Join us for a pool party at the Columbine Knolls pool. The date is still TBD, but we are targeting the
last couple Wednesdays in July from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m.! Keep an eye on the newsletter, ckha.org and Nextdoor for the ex-
act date. Dinner will be provided. Please bring a dessert to share. Free to all HOA members. There is a cost of $5 per
person for non-members.

Columbine West Civic Association Newsletter

From A Moment With The Board Thanks to the CWCA Zoom subscription our May monthly meeting was well attend-
ed. Our May elections typically are done by anonymous ballot voting in person, but due to the meeting being held on
Zoom, we were able to secured with a “election by acclamation”. (In a situation where, at the close of nominations, the
number of nominees is not more than the number of vacancies on the board to be elected, nominees shall be consid-
ered elected by acclamation.) Please join us in welcoming our (2) newest Board Members, Jenn Mazzota and Alexis
Berra. We are excited to be working alongside them, as they bring fresh ideas and many talents to assist the Associa-
tion tasks. Congratulations to Jenn & Alexis.

Dumpster Day is right around the corner, June 19th. Please read through the front page article to make sure you under-
stand how the event works and what to expect. We continue to offer the event FREE to paid Members, while non-paid
residents will be charged $40. We could use a few more smiling faces and hands to help with check in and unloading.
Contact CWCAtalk@gmail and leave your contact info. Alexis has been attending the FHPRD monthly meetings and
continues to update us on the current situation of the CW Pool. (article included) We are happy to announce the pool
will be OPEN for the 2021 Season.

Thank you Columbine West residents for communicating with FHPRD, sharing your concerns and questions, which
allowed the recreation dept to see just how valuable the pool is to our community.

We had hoped to make some headway on entrances, but the current situation of road work on Coal Mine has us wait-
ing to address the Yukon and Webster areas. It looks like we may be getting new signal light installations, which means
more ground will be dug up and replaced. Our efforts will continue after the construction is finished.

Join us at the pool pavilion as we bring our monthly meeting back outside. For the months of June, July and August we
will start at 6:30 in the fresh air and sometimes freshly mowed grass smell. Our evenings can be unpredictable so be
prepared with a light jacket. Beverages are allowed in the park. (no glass please) Please feel free to contact CWCAtalk
@gamil.com with any other ideas you would like for us to work on. You can also connect with us if you feel you have
some time & talents to share with the community. Stay safe and stay healthy in 2021.

The Leawood Rapporter

From Leawood Metropolitan Recreation and Park District Minutes May 12, 2021 The meeting was called to order at
5:35 p.m. by President Steve Wall. Members present: Debby Baker/Vice President and Secretary, Donna Snyder /Treas-
urer, lke Nelson/Board Member, Wade Hancey/Special Projects, and Dave Padilla/Parks Manager.

PUBLIC COMMENTS 1. Received numerous notifications about a deceased animal in Raccoon Hollar. Board Response:
Dave handled it immediately. 2. Tom Bryant reported that the airborne bugs in Raccoon Hollar are worse than usual.
Board Response: The airborne bugs are called gnats. Most often they fly in large numbers like clouds and can be very
annoying. The bugs are worse this year because of all the moisture that we have received. The bugs hatch in the creek
and remain close to the water. There is nothing we can do as we are prohibited from spraying the water or along the
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banks. The gnats are most active around dusk. To avoid the nuisance, try to time your activities at an earlier or later
time. 3. Received multiple notifications regarding the debris in the creek in Raccoon Hollar. Board Response: Urban
Drainage has been notified of the issue. 4. A Leawood resident reported that the lights were out at the Weaver Park Pa-
vilion. Board Response: Dave investigated and found that the electrical box had been vandalized and the power turned
off. Dave repaired the box and turned the power back on.

Treasurer’s Report - Donna presented the Treasurer’s Report, bills paid this month include Denver Water, doggie bag
vendor, Waste Management, Xcel Energy, Liberty Waste Management, United Site Services (final bill), Weston, Recre-
ation Systems (repair of swing in Leawood Park), Rich Alarcon, Dave’s invoice, and reimbursement to petty cash. Deb-
by moved that the Treasurer Report be received, and bills paid. ke seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Parks Manager Report - Snow removed in all Parks. All parks were mowed, inspected, and doggie bags checked and
replenished as needed. 1. Weaver Park: A large branch broke from a tree by the tennis courts. The debris has been
cleaned up. The electrical box at the pavilion was vandalized. It has been repaired. 2. Raccoon Hollar: The tree trim-
ming project continues. The rain and snow have delayed progress but will restart as weather conditions permit.

OLD BUSINESS 1. Website: The addition of the Park District to the LCA website is nearing completion. There are still a
few adjustments and corrections to be made, but overall is looking good. The URL is leawoodmetrorecparkdistrict.org.
2. Weaver Park Bridge repair: We must receive a Minor Flood Plain Permit before the work can begin. 3. Acrylic overlay
and Pickleball striping at tennis court: After reviewing the requirements and cost estimates, the Board agreed to author-
ized Wade to move forward with the negotiation of a cost-effective contract.

NEW BUSINESS 1. Electric vehicles in the parks - Tabled until next meeting due to time constraints. 2. Graffiti in Weav-
er Park - Tabled until next meeting due to time constraints. 3. Disk Golf in Kendall Park - More research is needed be-
fore a decision can be made. The projected 2021 park project list was updated to include the additions to the Weaver
tennis court and disk golf in Kendall Park.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 p.m.—Debby Baker, President From

Leawood Civic Association Board Meeting Minutes of May 4, 2021—Present online: Paul O’Connor, Chip Lan-
gowski, Mike Major, Laurie Selander, Gina Severino, Mindi Mauck, Betsy Major, Rhonda Eveleth.

Treasurer’s Report printed on the back page of the Rapporter. $1,000 will go to scholarship recipients. Received
$1812 in membership dues. One person donated a sizable amount to the scholarship fund. Paul will contact them and
thank them in person. The fee for registering our civic association with the state will be paid this month. $30

June activities: The shred-a-thon will be June 19th from 9 a.m. — noon at Leawood Elementary. It will cost the associa-
tion between $400 — 500. This is free to Leawood residents. Mike, Betsy and Rhonda will run this event.

The clean-up day will be June 26th from 8 a.m. until full at Leawood Elementary. This year Leawood residents who are
members of the civic association will be allowed to dump one load for free. Non-members will pay a $20 membership
fee to. The board has tentatively picked the 21st of August for the annual picnic at Leawood Park. We will move ahead
with this at our next meeting if the sanctions about social distancing have been removed. We will also discuss hosting a
neighborhood garage sale in September at our next meeting.

The front yard parties will begin in June. Betsy and Mike Major will host the first party on June 18th. Other dates will be
July 16th and 30th and then August 13th and 27th. These run from 6:30 p.m. to whatever works for the group.

Our $500 scholarship winners this year are: Lennon Collins and Lydia Shore. Nancy will award these to the winners.
Congratulations!

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. Our next meeting will be June 1st at 7:00 p.m. at the Pavilion at Leawood Park. All
are invited to attend.

Woodbourne

From Note From the Board President—Happy June, Woodbourne! My name is Jeff Hoffman. | will be the HOA presi-
dent this year. My wife and | moved to Woodbourne in 1991 and we have raised our four children here.

Many thanks to James, Jason, Sharon, Jeff, and Alex for their years of service to the Woodbourne community. Brittney
and | want to extend a huge welcome to Errin, Kit, and Sheryl to the Board.

From all accounts, it seems we have emerged from the COVID-19 pandemic of 2020. Parks are open, basketball courts
and skate parks are being used again, as are swimming pools. Unless there is further guidance from government officials
to the contrary, the Woodbourne pool will be open and accessible to the community as in years past (including lap swim-
ming) with one exception. All pool users will be required to sign a waiver releasing the HOA from any liability for a person
contracting COVID.

The wood chipping and electronics recycling events last month were quite a success. This month we will be having the
annual Woodbourne Garage Sale on June 4 and 5, 2021 followed by the Large Item Trash Pickup on June 12, 2021.
The Board and our community are facing a number of projects this year that are relatively long term in nature. They in-
clude common and individual fence repairs, common area tree maintenance, and re-planting new trees. In conjunction
with these projects, there may be some surveys sent to homeowners via email over the next several weeks to better un-
derstand the feelings of residents. If you haven’t signed up for the Woodbourne email account, now would be a great
time to do so. It’s easily found at www.woodbournehoa.com.

As a reminder, with warmer weather come outdoor projects. Please refer to the Architectural Control Committee (ACC)
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The July meeting Will be on Wednesday, July 7, 2021 at 6:00 pm at Lilley Gulch Rec Center
(6147 S. Holland Way) in the Colorado Room. The speaker will be David Firmin from Altitude
Law to discuss the impact of the latest legislative session and other issues on HOAs.

guidelines when planning and definitely before beginning any project, whether in the front yard or back. Many outside
projects require approval from the ACC prior to beginning your project. Don’t worry, the ACC is prompt at reviewing
these requests. The current ACC guidelines can be found on our website (www.woodbournehoa.com) under the
“Architectural Review” link at the top of the home page. Additionally, a common theme from the Annual Homeowners
meeting was a request to review and update the architectural control guidelines. In response to this, the ACC will be
reviewing the top requests that have been denied over the past five years, and will be proposing recommendations to
modify the current standards. The Board looks forward to the recommended modifications to help keep Woodbourne
looking beautiful.

The next monthly Board meeting will be on June 16, 2021 starting at 6:00 p.m. Please contact Celeste Terrell (303-265-
7875) or Natalie Herschberg (303-793-1417) with CLA with any questions. —Jeff Hoffman, President

Jefferson County Seeks Resident Feedback—With a light finally at the end of the long tunnel that is the COVID-19
pandemic, Jefferson County is setting its sights on the future, as well as on pandemic recovery needs for communities.
Jefferson County Government is seeking input from Jeffco residents to collect data and help steer these efforts through
two distinct surveys: the Jefferson County Community Needs Survey (“Community Needs Survey”) and the Jefferson
County Community Health and Well-being Survey (“Community Health/Well-being Survey”).

The Community Health/Well-being Survey will be made available at the same time as the Community Needs Survey but
will serve a distinctly different purpose. In addition to assessing the community health impacts of COVID-19, this survey
will address cessation and receptivity to best practice tobacco control policies, substance use and mental health, food
insecurity, community connectedness, and priority community health needs. The results from the survey will help shape
Jefferson County Public Health’s future programming and will be used to determine community awareness of, and sup-
port for, best-practice community health policies.

These surveys will be running from June 1, 2021, through July 12, 2021, and residents of Jefferson County are encour-
aged to complete both surveys. The Community Needs Assessment Survey is available to anyone living or working in
Jefferson County through an online platform at www.jeffcocovidsurvey.com, and is available in both English and Spanish
on that site. Take the Community Health/Well-being Survey in English or take the Community Health/Well-being Survey
in Spanish. It is available to anyone living in Jefferson County.

Jeffco Treasurer's Office Announces New Website Functions—Recent improvements have been made to the Jeffco
Treasurer's Office website, including a new chat function. To chat with staff, simply visit www.jeffco.us/treasurer and click
on the green chat button on the bottom right corner of the page. The chat function is also available if you have questions
for the Public Trustee.

Another new feature is the ability to select the language you want the website to be displayed in. This can also be select-
ed on the bottom right corner of the website. https://www.jeffco.us/treasurer

Concerts Return to Clement Park—Thursdays at 7 p.m. July 8-Manuel Molina & World Music Combo July 15-Jubilingo
July 22-Ryan Chrys & The Rough Cuts July 29-Big Lid August 5-Michael Friedman Band featuring Sheryl Renee August
12-Strange Americans.

What to bring: Blankets or lawn chairs Glass containers prohibited Dogs on leash only

From Engage Jeffco June Issue



